
Please Note: 
Our monthly Communion Service will be held on the second Sunday in June – 
June 8. This is because both Graham and robyn (our authorised Celebrants) 
will be in Auckland at the UCANZ Forum today. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Prayer Chain: 
If you, or someone you know is in need of the ministry of prayer,  
please contact Ruth Hale 884 8046. 

 
Contacts: 
Deacon Dianne Hight Ph.884 7947 or 0274 817 643 
PC Secretary:  Graham Robertson Ph. 884 4155/0274 422 546 
Parish Coordinator: robyn brown 021 448 831 
Parish Website: www.tearohacooperatingparish.org.nz 

 

Te Aroha 

Wednesday June 4 
9.30 am Care and Craft Group 
10.00 am Music & Movement 
11.30 am Community Lunch – (a $5 donation would be appreciated please) 
 
Waitoa 
Tuesday each week  
10.00am to 1.30pm  
Red Cross Opportunity Shop in the Waitoa Church Hall 
Wednesday June 4 
10.00 am Friendship Group 
Sunday June 8 
9.30 am Rainbow Club Worship. Deacon Dianne Hight 
 

Did you know? 
 

 
Saint David’s  

Worship Leader& Celebrant 
Musician 
Worship Leader’s Assistant 
Readers 
Prayers of the People 
Welcomer 
Sound and Data  
Morning Tea 
Open Church Friday June 6  

 
June 8, 2025 

Graham Robertson 
Myra Caldwell 
Charlie Mace 
Lewis and Ruth Hale 
Stephen Fordyce 
Heather and John Hayden 
Tom Luxton 
Janet Powick, Leleia Mc Dermott 
Patrick Cheong 

Te Aroha  
Co-operating Parish  

June 1, 2025 
10.00 am 
Easter 7 

 
Worship Leaders: 

Alli Edwards,  
Rev Andrew Doubleday 

Musician: 
Diane Bellamy 

Reader: 
Heather Hayden 

Prayers of the People: 
Flo Mace 

 
  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

An offer from Hester Cheong… 
If you were at the Fellowship Meeting last month you will 
have heard Hester talk about the work she has done on 
researching and developing a technique that can make it 
easier for us to eat sensibly. 
Hester has now put her learnings into an electronic booklet 
that we will be able to access online through Amazon. This 
includes recipes she has tested personally - with willing 
family members – and which they have found genuinely 
helpful. The “always hungry” feeling eases off, and it 
becomes easier to eat sensibly.  
Hester is generously extending an offer to access  the 
booklet at no cost from May 30 to June 3 2025.. 
Here is the link: https://www.amazon.com/dp/B0F9VFTLLD  
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